




 
APPLICATION TO TAKE AND USE SURFACE WATER FROM THE ROYAL BURN FROM BSTGT 
LIMITED AND McQUILKIN FAMILY TRUST  
 
SUBMISSION BY PHILIP BLAKELY AND MARY WALLACE  
 
We have owned the property at the base of the Crown Range either side of the Royal Burn 
for 30 years. We have a share in Water Permit 97402 on the main stem of the lower Royal 
Burn.  
 
There has been a noticeable reduction in flow in the Royal Burn in recent years during the 
dry summer months and in 2017 dried up completely for the first time.  The reduction in 
flow we believe coincided with the change of ownership of Barley Station on the Crown 
Terrace to BSTGT Ltd and its water take of upper reaches of the Royal Burn especially for the 
use for its private golfcourse. 
 
Our submission is as follows: 
 

1. We oppose the limited notification of the application.  The Upper Royal Burn 
tributaries affect and feed the  aquifer, springs , seeps, wetlands and on the Crown 
Terrace. The wider community especially on the Crown Terrace is affected and 
rightfully have an interest in the effects on these aspects and in stream health 
generally. 

 
      2.  The application is inadequate.  
             (a) The assessment of Environmental Effects is inadequate and fails to adequately 
 address the Fourth Schedule - Assessment of Effects especially 6&7. 

b) The intended use of the water and area to be irrigated is vague and lacks 
transparency.  

 c) Is not supported by solid hydrological data or study. 
 

3. It is erroneous for the Applicants to suggest that they will taking less water than their 
current allocation in the Deemed Permit when it is commonly known that historic 
deemed permits including the Royal Burn are over allocated and there is not enough 
water to sustain the allocation. The current allocation (as pointed out in the 
application) is not achievable and it is understood that the water taken at present 
takes all the water that there is in the creek.  
 

4. The application will result in effectively continuing to take all the water from the 
North Royal Burn  which is more than the creek can sustain albeit the take is less 
than the deemed permit allocation.  There is no provision to sustain a reasonable 
minimum flow.  We  support the principle of minimum flow and retention of 
instream values.   
 

5. The Application fails to benefit the economic wellbeing of the community through 
the provision of productive economic opportunities. There is mention of irrigation, 
stock water and domestic use and only  a brief reference to the private golfcourse. 



We understand that most of the water used is for the private golfcourse and as 
stated above the marked decrease in the water in the Royal Burn coincided with the 
development of this golfcourse.  This is not a productive use and does not sustain or 
benefit economic wellbeing of the community.  

 
6.   We consider 25 years is inappropriate. 

 
We oppose the entire application in its current form. The information provided is 
inadequate.  The deficiencies in the application need to be addressed and the application 
fully notified to allow input from others in the community affected.  
 
The assessment and granting of any new application needs to be based on sound 
hydrological data and in accordance with retention of a reasonable minimum flow and well 
as fully notified application. 
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